Warbleton Parish Council - Finance & GP Committee
Agenda item 5.4 – Reserves


1) General Reserves

At the September 2021 F&GP Committee, the General Reserves were assessed as £12,801.86. Expenditure has continued broadly in line with budget and at the November 2021 council, the General Reserves were unchanged. These represent 64% of the annual budget; NALC recommends that normally reserves should be c50% of the budget.

The F&GP Committee has recommended and the Council has agreed to maintain reserves at this level, noting the uncertainty of commitments that might be necessary to upgrade infrastructure assets owned by the Council.

Under item 5.2, the projection for expenditure against the annual budget, as at 31st March 2022, shows a potential underspend of £1,000. If this trend materialises, the General Reserves would increase to c£13,800 – 69% of the annual budget.

It should also be noted that VAST refunds of c£1800 are expected. These are not included in General Reserves.

2) Earmarked Reserve – Defibrillators

As part of an agreement with Heathfield and Waldron First Responders, to service and maintain 4 defibrillators across the Parish, a grant of £150 is made each November from this earmarked fund. This earmarked fund will be £595.59 as at 31st March 2022.

3) Earmarked Reserve - Election Expenses

This is held to smooth out any election/by-election costs over the 4-year term of the Council. To date 3 councillors have left office during 2021/22. 

· One vacancy in BSG Ward has been filled by co-option
· One vacancy in Warbleton Ward will be open for co-option in January 2022
· One vacancy in Warbleton Ward will be advertised for election in December 2021

In the event that no elections are called in 2021/22, the budget of £500 will be moved to the Earmarked Reserve. This would increase this Reserve to £1,000.

4) Earmarked Reserve – CIL

This reserve represents the unspent CIL funds received from Wealden DC. A further £19,191 was received in October 2021.

The CIL Committee produces a quarterly income and expenditure statement, including committed future spending. The next CIL Committee in Q1/22 will confirm the 31/3/22 expected reserves and budget plans for 2022/23.

Cllr Steve Williamson
Chairman, F&GP Committee
29th November 2021


